
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL (RFP) 

ADDENDUM NUMBER ONE (1) 

DATE: May 28, 2025 

 

 

PROJECT: Pedestrian Crosswalk Safety Lighting Installation  

Birmingham-Shuttleworth International Airport 

  Birmingham, Alabama 

 

From:  Birmingham Airport Authority (BAA) 

  5900 Messer Airport Highway 

  Birmingham, Alabama 35212 

 

To:   All Participants 

 

 

General:  

 

This addendum will form a part of the RFP and modifies the original Request for Proposal (RFP) 

document.  The following changes take precedence over items in the RFP.  Any portion of the 

RFP not changed by this Addendum remains in effect.  Recipients of the Addendum are advised 

to provide this Addendum to anyone to whom they further distribute without the BAA’s 

knowledge. 

 

Participants in this RFP are required to acknowledge receipt of this Addendum in their proposal.  

Failure to do so may subject Proposer for disqualification. 

 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION/CLARIFICATIONS/DESCRIBED BELOW: 

 

 

 

 

 



Question: I have been informed that page EP-102 of the drawings is in error, and that there 

should be only four locations included (The "Valet-L" being there by mistake). Is this correct? 

 

Answer: Omit Site “3L” as described on Project Location Map – C2 on sheet GI-100 and as 

callouts on floor plans for “Existing Condition”, “Demolition” and “New Work”.  

Typical plans for Lower Level are Valet-L, 4L, 2L and 1L. Total of FOUR crosswalk locations on 

Lower Level (Arrival) 

 


